Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QUEST CORPORATION OF AMERICA, INC.
The City of New Smyrna Beach announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, November 1, 2018, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Smyrna Yacht Club, 1201 S. Riverside Drive, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: 5th Street Bridge Replacement Design Project.
Financial Management No.: 437936-1

Project Description: The City of New Smyrna Beach invites all persons to a public meeting regarding the design of a replacement bridge along 5th Street over Yacht Club Cut in New Smyrna Beach, Volusia County. The purpose of the project is to design a replacement bridge in the same location as the current bridge. The public meeting will be conducted as an open house in which attendees will have an opportunity to learn about the project, view exhibits and speak with project team members. There will not be a formal presentation.

Public participation in this project is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting: Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried out by the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) pursuant to 23 U.S.C. §327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by the Federal Highway Administration and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Consultant Project Manager Amanda Woods by phone at (407)716-4384 or by email at awoods@drmp.com.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven (7) days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Consultant Project Manager Amanda Woods, by phone at (407)716-4384 or by email at awoods@drmp.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Consultant Project Manager Amanda Woods by phone at (407)716-4384 or awoods@drmp.com. You may also contact New Smyrna Beach City Engineer Kyle Fegley by phone at (386)410-2811 or kfegley@cityofnsb.com.
